

John B. Wasileski OceanView at Falmouth 20 Blueberry Lane Falmouth, ME 04105

February 20, 2025

Committee On Transportation c/o Legislative Information Office 100 State House Station Augusta, ME 04333

Dear Transportation Committee Members:

As a resident of Yarmouth and the Owner of OceanView at Falmouth and Cumberland Crossing by OceanView Retirement Communities in Falmouth and Cumberland, I am writing to urge your vote in support of LD 511.

A trail from Portland to Auburn would improve public health, protect the environment, connect to public transit, and provide options for people who don't drive or simply want to drive less. We are at a pivotal moment where we must take action to reduce our carbon footprint and ensure the continued beauty of our great state, and as such I encourage you to vote "ought to pass."

Yours sincerely,

John B. Wasileski